March 4, 2019

Chair and Members Economic & Community Development Committee

Re: Item EC2.6: Appointments to Business Improvement Area Boards of Management

Dear Chair and Members,

We are writing to formally request a deferral for consideration of item EC2.6 scheduled for March 6, 2019. We are requesting the item be deferred to a meeting of the committee no earlier than June 26, 2019.

The basis for this request is the significant concerns raised by BIA members regarding reported irregularities that took place at the January 17, 2019 AGM for the Uptown Yonge BIA at which new board was elected.

We have met with Mike Williams, General Manager of Economic Development and Culture, and have requested that he review this and determine a course of action.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Councillor Jaye Robinson Ward 15 – Don Valley West Councillor Mike Colle Ward 8 – Eglinton-Lawrence